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Dear staff and parents/carers,  
 
We want to update you on the progress of an improvement project happening at Pendle Hill High School, the 
redevelopment of the agricultural farm. 

Remediation works completed 

As previously mentioned, several fragments of asbestos-containing material were found in the recently cleared area 
on the lower end of the agriculture farm. These have now been removed, with remediation works completed during 
the April school holiday period. All asbestos has now been removed and a clearance certificate has been provided to 
the school by the independent hygienist. 
 
All works were conducted in compliance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of Education's 
Asbestos Management Plan. Licensed and accredited asbestos contractors completed the work, which was 
monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and 
guidelines. 
 

Upcoming works - agricultural farm redevelopment 

Now that remediation is finished, the redevelopment of the agricultural farm will continue.  The upcoming works 
include: 

• Removal of barricade fencing around the agricultural farm, and 
• levelling and installation of new soil on the recently cleared area of the agricultural farm. 

This work is scheduled for 8 am to 3.30 pm on the following dates: 

• Saturday 29 April to Sunday 30 April 2023  
• Saturday 6 May to Sunday 7 May 2023 
• Saturday 13 May to Sunday 14 May 2023 (contingency dates for wet weather) 

During this time there will be an increase in truck movements around the school. The trucks will enter and exit the 
school grounds through the Cornock Avenue site entrance. Traffic controllers will be in place to manage traffic flow 
and ensure pedestrian safety.  

We apologise in advance for any noise and disruption and assure you that the work will be completed safely and 
efficiently, ensuring minimal impacts on the community at every opportunity. 
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